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Division:  Australian Greenhouse Office Review

Written Question on Notice: 

Senator Carr asked:

A review of the AGO was recently announced

What are the terms of reference of the review?

TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR THE INDEPENDENT REVIEW OF THE AUSTRALIAN GREENHOUSE OFFICE

The Australian Greenhouse Office was established in early 1998 to be the lead Commonwealth agency on greenhouse matters.  It has been responsible for the delivery of a range of programs established under the Government’s policies Safeguarding the Future and Measures for a Better Environment, and for policy advice to the Government on its greenhouse response.

The review of the office is to report to the Government by 30 June 2002. The report should respond to the following terms of reference:

Taking into account:

· Australia’s international obligations under the United Nations Framework Convention on Climate Change and its commitments on greenhouse;

· Developments in international negotiations;

· The interaction between greenhouse policy and other government objectives; and

· Australia’s forward strategy for addressing climate change.

Provide advice on:

· Whether the scope of the operations of the Australian Greenhouse Office remains appropriate; and

· The efficiency and effectiveness of the Australian Greenhouse Office in delivering government policy and communicating the government’s position.

Who is undertaking the review?

The Hon. Warwick L Smith.

What selection process was undertaken?

Mr Smith was selected by the Minister for the Environment and Heritage from a short-list of candidates provided by the Department of Environment and Heritage, in consultation with the Department of Prime Minister and Cabinet.

How much time is allocated to undertake the review?

Mr Smith commenced the review on 8 April 2002 and it was completed on 30 June 2002.

How many programs are there?

As indicated in the 2002–03 Environment Budget Statement (Towards A Sustainable Australia: Commonwealth Environment Expenditure 2002–03, 14 May 2002), in 2001–02 the AGO either administered or was involved in 28 programs. (Note: The AGO involvement in the Diesel and Alternative Fuels Grants Scheme is limited to certification of fuel eligibility and assisting with the determination of grant rates, with the scheme delivered by the ATO. The AGO provides funding for the Office of the Renewable Energy Regulator, which operates independently of the AGO.)
As indicated in the Terms of Reference, Mr Smith is undertaking a review of the overall scope of the Australian Greenhouse Office’s operations and its ‘efficiency and effectiveness… in delivering government policy and communicating the government’s position.’  The review is not being conducted on a program by program basis.  

Isn’t this time far too short to undertake a serious review?

No. Mr Smith has received the full cooperation of the Australian Greenhouse Office and the Department of Environment and Heritage in carrying out the review and has solicited the views of a wide range of government, industry and non-government agencies and individuals.

When is the review due to report?

The review was completed on 30 June 2002.

